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Asset Management:
· Bids have been received from two construction management firms for the restoration work at Safe House.  Additionally, they were asked to provide quotes to replace carpeting with laminate flooring in the last five offices that had not yet had carpeting replaced.  Both quotes exceed the amount estimated by the insurance adjuster, although he has indicated a willingness to consider amending his estimate after reviewing the quotes.  The lower bidder has provided a shorter timeframe for completion than the higher bidder.

It is my hope that we can receive the adjusted insurance estimate in time for the April meeting so the work can begin as soon as possible. 

Development: 
· Grants:  
· Received tickets for opening day at Coca-Cola Park and an opportunity to have an information table at a game through the Iron Pigs Foundation.
· Request to support medical advocacy costs denied by the Northampton County Medical Society.
· Preparing PCADV application for 2017/18 funding based on a 3.5% increase over the current year budget.
· Fundraising:
· Mailed out Mother’s Day Appeal on April 27th.  


Organizational Management:  
· Finalizing update to the new volunteer/employee training program (currently called JARS, although we’re working on something catchier!).  
· Received our 5% discount on Workers’ Compensation for successfully implementing a Safety Committee for 6 months.
· Working with our WC broker, Brown & Brown, to solicit quotes for our WC, professional liability & umbrella coverages.  Our mod rating is slightly this year than last (based on the 3 yr average from 2014-2016), so our goal for WC is to continue with a more affordable option than the state plan.  

Personnel: 
· On April 17th, decided to close the Safe House during the weekend and evening hours as a cost-savings measure until our reconstruction is complete.  As a result, four part-time staff have been laid off and three staff have had their positions reconfigured temporarily to work on an on-call status. One unemployment claim has been submitted. 
· IME engaged in new WC case that is being litigated.  The litigation in an old case has officially concluded, but the WC claim remains open.
· EEOC claim – no new information.

Advocacy:  
· As part of the new pro bono legal services partnership with North Penn Legal Services, planning an event to recognize select attorneys in October.
· Advocating for PFA legislative updates package, including joint advocacy for SB 501 with local chapters of Moms Demand Action and Ceasefire PA.

Programming Highlights:  
· While Bradbury Sullivan LGBT Community Center has been extremely gracious in offering us extra space at their building to offer counseling services and hold staff meetings, we do not want to wear out our welcome.  Therefore, we are offering counseling at an office generously offered temporarily by North Penn Legal Services (at Broad & Main in Bethlehem) and we are working to offer regular counseling at an Easton location.  Trying to make lemonade out of lemons: Permanent options are being explored to help work towards our objective of making counseling services more geographically accessible.
· Holding discussions with staff regarding the structure of programming in Safe House.
· Trained three (very enthusiastic) youth football coaches as part of the pilot Coaching Boys Into Men education program.
· Pursuing outreach expansion opportunities with St. Luke’s Community Health Network and Moravian College.
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